
FREETHORPE PARISH COUNCIL 
WEBSITE ACCESSIBILITY STATEMENT 

 
This document applies to the website www.freethorpeparishcouncil.org.  Freethorpe 
Parish Council is committed to making its website accessible, in accordance with the 
Public Sector Bodies (Websites and Mobile Applications) (No. 2) Accessibility 
Regulations 2018. 
 

Accessibility 
This website has been created and is maintained by Freethorpe Parish Council.  We 
endeavour to make our website as accessible to as many people as possible.  Some 
of the ways we strive to achieve this are as following: 
 

• The ability to listen to most of the website with a screen reader; 

• The ability to navigate most of the website using just a keyboard; 

• The ability to navigate most of the website using speech recognition software; 

• Good colour contrast between the text and the background. 
 
We’ve also made the website text as simple as possible to understand. 
 
This website is partially compliant with the Web Content Accessibility Guidelines 
version 2.1 AA standard.  Work is in progress to comply with the Standards as far as 
practicably possible. 
 
All documents published since May 2020 will be in an accessible format, and we will 
strive to update all active documents from September 2018 into an accessible 
format.  Older documents may not be accessible, as updating these would place a 
disproportionate burden on the Council. 
 

If You Can’t Access Parts of this Website 
If you need information on this website in a different format, please contact us so that 
we can consider your request.  Our contact details are below. 
 

Reporting Accessibility Problems 
If you find any problems with the accessibility of this website you can email us at 
freethorpe.pc@gmail.com or call us on 01493 749918. 
 
Our address is: 
41-43 The Green 
Freethorpe 
Norfolk 
NR13 3NY 
 

Monitoring 
This statement was prepared on 5th June 2020. It was last reviewed on 28th July 
2020. 
This website was tested 28th July 2020. The test was carried out by the Parish 
Council using https://wave.webaim.org. 
We will test all pages on the website and will fix errors that have been highlighted. 



 

Enforcement 
The Equality and Human Rights Commission (EHRC) is responsible for enforcing the 
Public Sector Bodies (Websites and Mobile Applications) (No. 2) Accessibility 
Regulations 2018 (the ‘accessibility regulations’). If you’re not happy with how we 
respond to your complaint, contact the Equality Advisory and Support Service 
(EASS). 
 

Non-Accessible Content 
The content listed below is non-accessible for the following reasons. 
 
Agendas prior to May 2020  Archive document 
Minutes prior to May 2020   Archive document 
Freedom of Information Guide  Presented in tabular format 
Annual Returns and Finance  Some scanned images to PDF 
Contact Page    Working with web provider to improve 


